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December 22, 2023 
 
Dear Sir or Madam:  

RE: Commencement of Transmission Line Construction and Activity in Your Area 
 
Further to our letter on August 15th, 2023, we are providing notification that construction of the Blackwater Mine 
transmission line has now commenced. We would also like to provide you with an update based on our current 
schedule.  
 
We anticipate clearing will progress within your tenure area between the months of December to March.  
 
It is anticipated that crews will be working 7 days per week from 6 am to 6 pm, including stat holidays and weekends. 
 
As communicated in our August 15th letter, overall activities during the construction phase will include: logging and 
clearing, access trail development, the re-establishment of roads, pole installation, conductor and fibre stringing, 
electrification, and implementation of access control measures. At this time, no road closures are planned during 
TL construction. Construction is expected to be completed in the fall of 2024. 
 
For additional information regarding TL construction activities, information on the TL management plans and 
mitigation measures, and other additional documentation, please visit: https://blackwatergoldmine.com/ and sign 
up for email notifications to be made aware of new website content or updates to project materials such as 
schedules and work plans. 

Please note: clearing and construction schedules are subject to change. If there are any  modifications to the 
schedule  or the activities in your area, we will reach out to provide you with an update.  

Feel free to email office.blackwater@artemisgoldinc.com or phone 250-567-3276 if you have any questions or  
require any further information.   
 
 
Yours truly, 
 
 
Val Erickson 
Community Relations Manager 
Artemis Gold Inc. 


